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NRSP-6 Technical Committee Meeting, June 3-4, 2002

Sturgeon Bay, WI

Minutes

Preliminaries

Present:  C. Miller (Chair), A. Mosley (Vice Chair), C. Brown (Secretary, travel delay, joined meeting Tues.), D. Spooner, J. Bamberg, M. Martin, C. Fernandez, P. Ludden, J. Schartner, S. Stoneman, D. Douches, D. Cole, S. Cameron.  (See Addenda for contact information.)

Chair Miller called the meeting to order 6:30 pm.

Agenda:  Noted and items prioritized.  Due to the brevity of the meeting the focus will be on touring local facilities and meeting personnel.

Introductions.  Several people were unable to attend for various reasons, notably AAs from Southern and Western Regions.  Paul Ludden replaced Dick Lower as NCR administrative advisor.  A resolution for Dick’s service to NRSP-6 TAC will be presented by Bamberg at Dick’s retirement party in Madison, June 27, 2002.  No replacement for Northeast Tech Rep, Al Reeves, has been designated, but Ludden will make contacts to move the process forward.  Ludden will accept a new job in CA in September, so a new AA will be designated for next year.

2001 minutes approval.  John was instructed to revise the minutes to show C. Miller was vice chair, but “acting chair” at the 2001 meeting in place of chair D. Douches.  Also, Bamberg will clarify term of service for Al Reeves on TAC.  M/S/C.

Resolutions committee.  Chair Miller appointed Douches and Mosley.

Old business & reports.

NCR AA (Ludden):  Project is in good shape, although budgets have been flat.  Current term was 1997 to 2002, but extended to 2005, with review scheduled 2004.

WR Rep (Mosely):  Five of 11 cooperators receiving germplasm responded and seemed well satisfied with NRSP-6 service. Montana may be entering the Tri-state association.  WR released several russets and chippers--13 varieties in the last decade.  See Addendum xx for report.

NCR Rep (Douches):  Mentioned that more information from NRSP-6 would help stimulate interaction.  Need a vehicle for cohesion among breeding professionals.  Tech reps agreed to create an email list for disseminating germplasm interaction.  Regional and annual reports can thereby be distributed.  M/S/C.  Announcement in PAA Insider will direct potential cooperators to NRSP-6 web page.  Michigan released three varieties with late blight resistance, also using S. microdontum, CIP-LBR materials, and late blight differentials from genebank.  Susie Thompson is new breeder at ND State.

SR Rep (Miller):  Main NRSP-6 cooperators are Miller (TX), Veilleux (VA), Haynes (MD), Yencho (NC).  Miller working on anti-oxidant screenings and mutant strains (giant hills) of Russet Norkota and other varieties.  See Addendum xx for full report.

Agriculture Canada (Tarn):  Not present.

USDA, ARS, NPL potatoes (Cameron):  Mentioned Tri-State report on development costs of varieties.  There is a high payback for investment.  ARS has full spectrum of professionals and labs from breeding to clinical tests.  Why are we not “closing the loop” on research?  Potato evaluation money is flat.  Evaluation program at Toluca has been funded.  Cameron mentioned personnel developments and changes at various NPGS genebanks around the country.  NPGS got some increase due to ASTA lobbying.  $3.6 million increase for ’02.  FY’03 is uncertain.

(D. Cole):  Pending farm bill doubles ag research $.  Review of NRSP-6 will showcase the genebank’s value. Service component makes it different from other research projects.  Bioterrorism concerns have caused security assessments at all labs.  The international Standard Material Transfer Agreement has to be agreed upon by all parties.

NRSP-6 Taxonomist (D. Spooner).  A five year collecting program in Peru was approved by INIA/ARS, but has been on hold after 2 years with over half of the collections (~150 accns) still not released.  CIP is preserving materials.  INRENA leader(s) asked to come to US for dialog, but have not agreed until recently (may come in Sept).  Peru is most important country.  Questions:  what about embargoed collections?  Can collecting continue?  We also have collections in Panama and Mexico.  This is info only, no action by TAC needed for now.

USDA/ARS Assistant Area Director (D. Cole).  Expressed appreciation to CSREES for genebank budget.  ARS budget in question.  Hope is for $4M for genetics.  Only 2% of fed buget is for R&D.  Ag research is high impact on US consumer, but all groups have to work together.  ARS is down 1,000 scientists since DC joined.  International policies on germplasm movement have resticted us significantly.

Adjourn Evening meeting at 8:30. 

June 4th resume meeting at genebank 8:30 with tour of facilities

Main office.  Bamberg summarizes financial and procedural relationship of ARS, PARS, CSREES and UW.  CSREES input has been flat.  UW has met salary increases for people they partially fund (Fernandez and Martin).  ARS has provided significant increase.  Good, synergistic relations with PARS.

Quarantine issues.  Alaska facility will be developed, but not clear at present how this might benefit NRSP-6.  Beltsville quarantine is not limiting now because we have not been able to import Peruvian collections and others.  

J. Schartner reviews educational and employment history (13 years) and role in Project.  Describes his responsibilities for data management, hardward & software, web page, GRIN advisory committees, data security.  Revisit dialog about how we can get our message out to potenial germplasm users.  Need an email group with which to be in easy contact with germplasm users.  Heirloom varieties:  we have some, but not an emphasis.  Bamberg points out that heirloom requests  tend to be from non-professionals who want planting stock, not a single in vitro sample.  Others in US and Canada are already a source.  We need to assess the need if NRSP-6 makes it an emphasis--it will take time and money that is limited.  We have a sense of being a source of germplasm, but we also could increase our emphasis on information hub.  This would take more time and money.  Are we thinking enough about continued training for employees?

Seed / order processing lab.  S. Stoneman reviews her history (15 years) and responsibility with project.  Reviews protocol for seed increase, testing and storage, security backups.  Most requesters know how to handle the exotic species, but we provide info for those who don’t.  Mosley remarks that most people he contacted are well satisfied with response to their germplasm requests.

Greenhouse.  C. Fernandez.  Reviews his employment history as Project gardener (24 years) and responsibilty to project.  Does all aspects of plant rearing, care, spraying, greenhouse maintenance.  Also works on technical research, e.g., hormone sprays to improve fruit and seedset.  Recently noted potential apomixis and has been attempting to verify.  Apomixis would be novel and extremely important.  NRSP-6 staff encouraged to put priority on pursuing apomixis.  Douches volunteers to fingerprint parent-progeny pairs with isozymes.  Fernandez notes that he also participates in SW collecting expeditions (four to date).  NRSP-6 is generally responsible for facilities maintenance, even though they belong to PARS.  Fernandez notes other practical improvements he and Martin have instigated:  Variable bench heights, constant feed fertilizer, floor heated screenhouses.   Quarantined seed increase protocol reviewed.  

Herbarium.  Spooner distributed publications on herbarium.  Ninety % of collection covered due to CGC grants in early 90’s.  Have a contract to make specimens this summer for National Arboretum (they want to own a voucher for most potato species).  Most herbaria have specimens from the wild, but most of ours are from common garden here.  Most are pressed and mounted, but lack labels.  Would take 3-4 months and money to get everything current.  Spooner has been traveling Europe to document, photograph, herbarium specimens, especially Central and North American sp. for new book.  

Lab.  Martin has been with Project 13 years.  In lab, does RAPD testing, tissue culture, virus testing, tuber calcium analysis.  Collection has ~ 1000 tissue culture clones:  varieties, breeding stocks, genetic stocks, a few rare sp. that resist sexual propagation.  Can query for them in GRIN.   Backed up locally, and nearly all are available in other genebanks, so risk of total loss is small for these.

Conference room.  Brown discusses his WR report (missed PM meeting because of travel problems).  Program in Toluca for Late blight screening is an outstanding resource.  Working on M. chitwoodi resistance from fendleri.  Cooperator with B. Baker’s large grant to map and characterize LB resistance genes.     

Spooner has been with project 15 years.  Responsibility is to collect, determine taxonomy (define species), and maintain herbarium.  Described new magnum opus on Central & North American species.  New thrust is to research predictive value of taxonomy by testing important resistances in a core collection.  Discussion of protocols and practical ramifications of synonomizing species.  

Project review for 2004.  Bamberg noted we should plan now.

Budget 2004:  Bamberg should confer with Lead AA to request  appropriate salary increases.  CGC projects should contribute to NRSP-6 goals.

Conclusions    

Motions
#1.  Approve minutes as amended.  Miller was Vice Chair instead of Chair and a question was raised about the length of time Reeves served on the TAC.  Bamberg will find out and distribute a corrected copy of the minutes to the Committee.  1st:  A. Mosley  2nd:  D. Douches.  Passed.

#2.  Regional reps come up with an email list of potential members of a breeding and genetics chat room to have pertinent NRSP-6 materials sent to them, including annual and regional reports.  Email addresses given to Schartner; Bamberg sends them info.  1st: A. Mosley  2nd:  D. Douches.  Passed.

Resolutions (to be written and distributed by A. Mosley)

#1.  WR colleague and frequent user of NRSP-6 germplasm Mark Martin has passed away.  A tribute from TAC will be written.

#2.  Long term Lead Admin Advisor Dick Lower has retired.  A resolution of thanks will be prepared.

#3.  Project Leader John Bamberg has been promoted to full professor at UW Horticulture.  A resolution of congratulations will be written.

#4.  ARS Beltsville colleague and frequent NRSP-6 germplasm user Kathy Haynes is being treated for cancer.  A resolution of best wishes for a speedy recovery will be prepared.

#5.  A resolution of thanks for the hospitality shown by NRSP-6 staff in hosting the meeting will be written.

Election of officers and venue for 2003 meeting.

Secretary = D. Douches

Vice Chair = C. Brown

Chair = A. Mosley

2003 meeting to be hosted by NCR rep D. Douches on MSU campus, East Lansing MI, June 10-11 or June 17-18

Crop Germplasm Committee meeting

TAC represents a majority of the Potato Crop Germplasm Committee.  As such, the TAC membership expressed a desire to hold the 2003 Potato CGC meeting sometime during the Potato Assn of America meeting, Spokane, WA, August 10-14, 2003. 

Suggested Agenda

NRSP-6 Technical Committee Meeting

NRSP-6, Sturgeon Bay

June 3-4, 2002

Pre-meeting activities Sat-Mon (on your own or contact genebank staff)
Business meeting starts Monday June 3rd  (5:00 supper, 6:30 meeting)  

Preliminaries

1.  Introductions, misc. announcements, distribution of documents, etc.

2.  Approve, add to, schedule and prioritize agenda items

3.  Approve 2001 minutes

4.  Appoint Resolutions Committee

Old Business, Routine reports and Comments by AAs and Reps.

5.  Administrative developments and outlook (Ludden)

6.  Regional Admin. Advisors' comments

7.  Regional and ARS Tech Reps reports and comments

8.  Agriculture and Agrifood Canada rep. comments

9.  Genebank progress overview and tour * (staff)

10.  Collecting and taxonomy (Spooner)


11.  Budget FY04 strategy.

12.  USDA, ARS NPGS NPL comments (Bretting)

13.  USDA, ARS potato NPL (Cameron)

14.  CSREES rep comments (Fitzner)

15.  APHIS rep comments (Levy)

New Business

Conclusions

17.  Review and approve resolutions

18.  Elect new officers and set next meeting venue

_________________________________

*Tour starts first thing (8:30 AM) Tuesday June 4th
TACagen02.doc

TAC 2002 basic SCHEDULE*

Genebank tour emphasized.  We meet at Sturgeon Bay every two years so you can see the facilities and meet the full staff “first hand”.  So, we plan to emphasize that aspect of the meeting this year. 

Monday PM:  Several key members cannot get here before late afternoon Monday so the business meeting will begin with a group dinner in the Glidden Lodge banquet room at 5:00 PM.  We must know whether you are coming for dinner.  We will start business over dessert and coffee at 6:30.  Hopefully, a good number of agenda items can be covered in a couple of hours.

Tuesday AM:  Breakfast on your own.  Pickups at the hotel at 8:00 and start with the tour and progress review at 8:30 at the genebank.  Refreshments served at 10:00 AM.  

Tuesday lunch:  We will expedite lunch with a meal catered at the genebank conference room and try to wrap up everything before the first departures.  

____________________________

* Note attached Suggested Agenda
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P.O. Box 20280

Fredericton, NB  E3B 4Z7

 (506) 452-3260

FAX:  506-452-3316

tarnr@em.agr.ca

Dr. Ann Marie Thro

USDA, CSREES

Aerospace RM 8th Floor

901 D Street S.W.

Washington, DC  20250

(202) 401-4939

FAX:  202-401-4329

athro@reeusda.gov

Dr. Eric Young

AA-SR

North Carolina State University

North Carolina Ag. Research Service

Box 7643

Raleigh, NC  27695

(919) 515-2717

FAX:  919-515-7745

eric_young@ncsu.edu

Tech Rep - NER (vacant)

Associates:

Dr. J. Scott Cameron

USDA, ARS

BOF, Room 4-2220

5601 Sunnyside Avenue

Beltsville, MD  20705-2220

(301) 504-5912

FAX:  301-504-6191

jsc@ars.usda.gov

Dr. Darrell F Cole

USDA, ARS, REE

Associate Midwest Area Director

1815 N University Street

Room 2002

Peoria, IL  61604-3999

(309) 681-6601

FAX:  309-681-6684

dfc@mwa.ars.usda.gov

Dr. John Hartung

NPGQC

Rm 327, Bldg 010A, BARC-W

10300 Baltimore Avenue

Beltsville, MD  20705

(301) 504-6374

FAX:  301-504-5062

jhartung@asrr.arsusda.gov

Dr. Laurene E. Levy

USDA, APHIS

Bldg. 580, BARC-E

Beltsville, MD  20705-2350

(301) 504-7157

FAX:  301-504-8539

laurene.E.Levy@usda.gov

Mr. Max W. Martin

Project Assistant

Potato Introduction Station

4312 Highway 42

Sturgeon Bay, WI  54235

(920) 743-5406

FAX:  920-743-1080

mwmarti1@facstaff.wisc.edu

Dr. Philipp W. Simon

RL Vegetable Crops Research Unit

USDA, ARS


University of Wisconsin


Department of Horticulture


1575 Linden Drive


Madison, WI  53706


(608) 262-1248


FAX:  608-262-4743


psimon@facstaff.wisc.edu

Dr. David Spooner

USDA, ARS

U Wisc Dept Horticulture

1575 Linden Drive

Madison, WI  53706

(608) 262-0159

FAX:  608-262-4743

dspooner@facstaff.wisc.edu

